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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
Details
DATE

Tuesday 25 August 2015
PLACE

7 Glencoe Ave, Tarragindi
ATTENDEES
Stephanie Boldeman (Chair)
Warren McMillan (Treasurer)
Steve Maguire (Secretary) 

Tiziana Miceli (Director)

Terry Parker


Deborah Setterlund


Rod Setterlund


Wanda Hayes


Michael Hayes

PROXIES
Mauritio Bontempi


Bernadine Leon


Sandra Jeffries


Mary Denver


Vicki Collins


Helen Atkinson

APOLOGIES
Margaret Murphy


Craig Jones

Deevah Melendez


Francesca Laura


Alexandra Williamson

The meeting commenced at 6.10 pm
1. Welcome
The Chair welcomed Members to the AGM.

2. Chair’s report and discussion 
The Chair reported on PiCCA’s activities since its inception. She reported on the extensive work undertaken to establish PiCCA, the launch of the organisation, and the number of people who have decided to become Members, as well as PiCCA’s supporters. 

The Chair spoke about the opportunities and challenges in the year ahead, focusing on the progress of the projects, consolidating PiCCA, and growing the Member and supporter base.

The Chair drew Members’ attention to the Members only section on the website which provides minutes of Board Meetings, financial information and other official documents.

The Chair outlined the process for identifying and choosing projects and the current status of the Sri Lanka and Swaziland projects. 

There was considerable discussion from Members about the projects. Members were very positive about the progress achieved so far.

Terry Parker commented that the establishment of PiCCA was exemplary and the Directors were to be congratulated. He also suggested that PiCCA may consider, in the future, providing pro-bono support to overseas organisations which have excellent project proposals and a potential funding source, but lack the capacity to develop funding applications to a standard required by funding bodies. This suggestion was well received by Members and will be considered further.
3. Treasurer’s Report and discussion 
The Treasurer provided a summary of PiCCA’s financial position. He reiterated that 100% of all donations will be distributed to the funded projects.

Rod Setterlund asked whether the fee to transfer funds overseas was taken from the donations pool. The Treasurer advised that the transfer fees were taken from the funds derived from membership fees (supplemented from Directors’ contributions) and no administrative fees were deducted from donations whatsoever.

The Treasurer moved that the Financial Report be accepted and this was unanimously agreed by Members.
4. Annual Report
The Chair distributed copies of the Annual Report to Members at the beginning of the meeting. The Chair advised Members that the report contained relevant information about PiCCA since its inception. 
The Chair moved that the Annual Report be accepted and this was unanimously agreed by Members.

5. Special Resolution
The Chair explained the rationale for the Resolution, saying that closing PiCCA financial year at 30 June was problematic because this is the busiest time of year for auditors. PiCCA is more inclined to retain its pro-bono auditor if the audit can be done at a quieter time of year.

The following Resolution was then put to Members:

That PiCCA change the date on which the company’s financial year will close from 30 June to 31 December and make the required amendments to its Constitution.
This resolution was supported unanimously by Members.
6. Appointment of Auditor
The Chair advised that she had discussions with Darrell Price at Auditing company Grant Thornton and they have formally consented to act as PiCCA’s statutory auditor. The audits will be conducted on a pro-bono basis by Simon Hancox, National Head of the not for profit division.
The Chair sought Members’ support for the appointment of Grant Thornton as PiCCA’s auditor. Members unanimously supported the appointment. 

The meeting closed at 7.10pm. 
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